TO ALL YSAers

COPY

Greetings from the National Bureau of the JCR to the YSA National Convention.

Jeunesse Communiste Revolutionnaire BP: Avant Garde 3916 Paris, France March 22, 1967

Dear Comrades,

The Congresses of both our organizations, the YSA and the JCR, will be held at the same time.

After the International Demonstration at Liege, Belgium, October 15, 1966, and the recent International Conference of radical youth organizations which took place in Brussels, at which two representatives of the YSA spoke, both our organizations are meeting again, thousands of miles apart, to define the political work to be done in the coming year. Our common aims will cause us to meet more and more often.

Your fight against the imperialist war led by the American government in Vietnam takes on particular significance for being organized in the world's biggest imperialist country itself. The recent decision of the Guam conference to increase the escalation will be answered by you through the antiwar movement. We assure you, we will be on your side, here in France, during the next International Protest Days in April.

We want to pay a tribute to Leo Bernard who lost his life for putting his ideas into action.

We want to address our most cheerful greetings to Walter Graham and Jan Garrett who have been able to join the political action again.

Receive our fraternal and revolutionary salute, in hoping a JCR delegate will attend your Congress next year.